
PASTORAL COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Date: May 8, 2025
Time: 6:00 PM 

In Attendance 
Present: Andrew Boyd, Samantha Hough, Jenna Vallette, Vanessa Pribil, Grant Carruthers, Spencer Oliva, Fr. 
Andrzej Wyrostek, Deacon Greg Sass, Angela Howard, Lorinda Collings, Katie Harwood

Guest: Seminarian Blase Gebes and Kaylynn Paule with a presentation

Prayer: The meeting opened with a prayer led by Fr. Andrzej and closed with a prayer led by Deacon Greg.

Commission/Committee Updates 
The meeting began with Kaylynn Paule proposing an Eagle Scout project. She is wondering if there is a project at 
the parish she can complete. She has until December 2026. Fr. Andrzej noted some ideas including that a flag pole 
project was proposed several years ago to move the flag pole to a more prominent space, it was not completed. 
Additionally, adding lights at the street entrances to the parking lot with aid in night time visibility and be very value 
added. It was determined the council would come up with ideas and respond to Kaylynn shortly.

Worship 
The Tabernacle was restored to the altar area. We have new cantors and more children involved.

Stewardship
Wine and Cheese resumes May 17th. We are also considering a Wine and Cheese on June 28th for Fr. Andrzej's 
Silver Jubilee with breakfast on the 29th.

Discipleship  
Discipleship met last week. Overall it was a good year. Goals were set for next year. One is to focus on the Year of 
Hope and on Stewardship. Mary will work toward finishing the level 2 atrium. 

Evangelization
Mother's Day Tea on 5/10, Catholic Jeopardy that evening. This summer there will be the Corpus Christi procession 
on 6/2. There will also be movie nights, a Pentecost Party, a Salute to Seniors, VBS, Steubenville, a parish retreat, 
and a meeting for those reading the Bishop's Book Club recommendations. It was noted the Steubenville students 
raised $600 at the garage sale.

Administration 
The current focus is on preparing the proposed budget and addressing any current budget questions or concerns.

Building Committee
There will be a new storage shed installed next week.



Finance

Fatima Relics
Fr. Andrzej will pick up relics of the children of Fatima, Jacinta and Francisco Marto, from Fatima in Portugal. The 
Fatima reliquary will be placed in the former Holy Family Chapel along with a statue of Fatima. This should be 
especially meaningful to young families and we will pray Jacinta and Francisco will look after the children of our 
parish and lead all to Jesus. An official presentation of the relics will take place in July, likely on July 12, the Feast 
of the Assumption of Mary.

New Business
Spencer Oliva and Fr. Andrzej will attend a retreat at Terra Sancta this fall for the Cursillo movement. Cursillo looks 
to encourage study, piety, and action.

We will be reaching out to retired people and stay at home individuals to attract extra adorers. 

We are actively looking for a new OCIA leader.

Upcoming Events
Diocesan Corpus Christi Procession, June 22nd at 3 PM, Cathedral OLPH
Father Andrzej's 25th Jubilee, June 28-29

Next Meeting: June 12th, budget approval meeting

The quarter three budget numbers are in. There is $403,665 in the building fund. The budget is shaping up well 
for the end of the financial year. We received a check for $118,000 to fix the windows in the future. This will be 
transfered to the building fund; the window money will be a restricted fund in the building savings account. There 
will be a Finance Council meeting on 5/17 to approve the budget and the Pastoral Council will meet on 6/12 to 
concur. 
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